GRAND LODGE OF INDIA

Freemasons Hall, Janpath, New Delhi-110001
Telephone: 91(11) 23321956/ 23321949
Email: grandiodgeofindia1g61@gmail.com

RW Bro. VISHAL BAKSHI
Grand Secretary

No.533 06™ February 2019
Circular No.12/17

To
All Secretaries/Scribes E of

(a) All Daughter Lodges

(b) All Daughter Chapters

(c) All Daughter Mark Lodges
(d) All RAM Lodges

Dear Sir and R/V/W.Bro./M/E.Comp,

It has been noticed that several Lodges are not sending the list of Members to the Grand Lodge Office. Your
attention is drawn in this regard to the Warrant of the Lodge/Chapter which states:

"And you are in nowise to omit to send to us or our Successor Grand Masters or to our Deputy Grand
Master for the time being at least once in every year a list of the Members of your Lodge and the
Names and descriptions of all Masons initiated therein and Brethren who shall have joined the same
with the fees and monies payable thereon.”

I, therefore, request you to send the list of Members of your Lodge/Chapter along with the postal address
and e-mail address of the members to 6rand Lodge Office immediately and thereafter once every year.

You are requested to read this Circular in Open Lodge in the First Rising.

With greetings,

Yours fraternally,

(VISHAL BAKSHTI)
6rand Secretary
Copy to: MWGM
All Regional Grand Secretaries
All Board Members



